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‘OPEN DAY’ 2016  

A GREAT SUCCESS!!!!! 

    
The weather was almost perfect (windy!), 
but it did not rain.  And……...   the people 
came!!!!    From 10.00am, there was a 
steady influx of visitors for the next four 
hours.   In the photo above, even the RFS 
guys were mesmerised by the handlers from 
the Eurobodalla Canine Club! 
This was the Museum’s best day for 
fundraising ever!  Well done to all of the 
volunteers who supported this event and to 
the local Community Groups that provided 
stalls.  More pictures and details inside. 
==================================== 

 WET AND WILD 
An exhibition of Water Bird portraits from 

the Town Water Gardens 
by Jennifer Mather. 

October 27th- December 30th 2016  
@ The Old Courthouse Museum  

    

  

 

MUSEUM XMAS AND NEW YEAR 

OPENING ARRANGEMENTS 2016 
Last Day of opening before Xmas: 
Wednesday 21/12/16, 10.00am – 3.00pm. 
First day re-opening in 2017: Tuesday 
10/01/17, 10.00am – 3.00pm. 
=================================== 

BOOK EMPORIUM 
CHRISTMAS WEEK 2016 

    

During Xmas Week this year, opening 
arrangements will be:  Monday – Friday 
inclusive, 19th - 23rd December 2016, 
between 10.00am and 3.00pm.  Light 
refreshments will also be available for sale.  
===================================   

BUNNINGS XMAS BBQ – FRIDAY 23/12/16 
We will be on sausage sizzle duty for the 
last working day before the Xmas weekend, 
so that whole week will be a big fundraising 
opportunity for the Museum.  Let’s go for it!  
===================================   
FEATURED ARTICLES IN THIS ISSUE OF PASTIMES 
Australian Slang – Women’s voices from 
the past:   We examine some of the sayings 
and expressions used by earlier generations. 

The Tempest Prognosticator:  read about 
how Victorian Science used leeches to 
predict the weather! 
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AUSTRALIAN SLANG ς ²ha9bΩS VOICES FROM THE PAST 
Are you familiar with any of these sayings? 

¶ Busy mothers  -   Ψ{ŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ōǊŜŀǘƘ ǘƻ Ŏƻƻƭ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƻǊǊƛŘƎŜέ 

¶ Tantrums?  άL Ŏŀƴ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾƛƭ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƘƻǳƭŘŜǊέ 

¶ Rather plain.   ά! ƘŀƴŘ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ŦƻƻǘΣ ŀ Ŧƻƻǘ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ƘŀƴŘΣ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŦŀŎŜ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ƘƻǿŘȅ ŘƻƻŘƭŜέ  

¶ Hungry?  άL ŎƻǳƭŘ Ŝŀǘ ŀ ōŀōȅΩǎ ōƻǘǘƻƳ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀ ŎŀƴŜ ŎƘŀƛǊέ Η 

¶ Mean? άIŜΩŘ ǎƪƛƴ ŀ ƭƻǳǎŜ ŦƻǊ ƛǘǎ ƘƛŘŜέΦ ά{ƘŜΩǎ ǘƛƎƘǘ ŀǎ ŀ ŦƛǎƘΩǎ ōǳƳΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǿŀǘŜǊ 
ǘƛƎƘǘΗέΦ 

Then there’s Familyspeak – those phrases which can pass through generations, bemusing 
anyone outside the family.  Here, Curator Myf Thompson remembers her mother’s and sister-in-
law’s phrases: 

¶ “It’s dark over Pam’s mum’s place” - meaning a sky threatening rain.  Apparently this 
came from her mother who as a girl worked with a ‘Pam” and they could look out of the 
window to where her mother lived; and 

¶ In my own case, going to bed early is announced as ‘I’m going binies’, a made-up term 
my mother sang as a lullaby.  My husband adopted it, as I did his baby term for ‘legs’, i.e. 
‘nigs”.    

Would you like to contribute examples of your own Familyspeak?  Then send them to 
general@oldcourthousemuseum.com with the subject ‘Familyspeak’.    

THE TEMPEST PROGNOSTICATOR  
Naturalist George Merryweather offered a gruesome new 
instrument at London’s Great Exhibition in 1851: He imprisoned 12 
leeches in a ring of bottles, which he capped with whalebone levers. 
(The bottles were arranged in a circle so that the leeches “might see 
one another and not endure the affliction of solitary confinement.”) 
When a storm approached, the agitated leeches would climb the 
bottles, trip the levers, and ring a bell. The more agitated this “jury 
of philosophical councilors,” the more frequently the bell sounded, 
and the more likely a storm. 

After a year of experiments, Merryweather claimed great success — 
among other feats, the “leech barometer” foretold the disastrous 
storm of October 1850, 51 hours before it took place. “I may here 
observe,” Merryweather wrote, “that I could cause a little leech, governed by its instinct, to ring 
Saint Paul’s great bell in London as a signal for an approaching storm.” 

He proposed that the government install stations around the British coast, and nominated 
engineer William Reid to be inspector-general of leeches and meteorologist James Glaisher his 
second-in-command.  Inexplicably, they turned him down.   

Come across something equally bizarre?  Email us for inclusion in our next Newsletter. 
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What’s been happening at the Old Courthouse Museum? 
THE MUSEUM 2016 MUSEUM ‘OPEN DAY’ – Sunday 16th October 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

Above left: Members Alick Trounson and Ron Price rule the BBQ stall at the ‘Front-of-house’. 

Above right: Member Bill Maidment takes ‘walking the dog’ to a new level at the Animal 
Welfare League stall (not sure about the wig???). 

  

 

 

 

 

Above left: The Horticultural Society doing a ‘cracking trade’, selling plants to many visitors on 
the day.    

Above right: Visitors enjoying a Cream Tea beneath our new Gazebo.  Note the members from 
Moruya Antique Tractor and Machinery Association tucking in to some scones and slab cake! 

We also thank the following Community Groups for their participation at the ‘Open’: 
¶ Spinners and Weavers; 

¶ The Quilters; 

¶ Creative Arts Society; 

¶ Eurobodalla Ukulele Seaside Orchestra; and 

¶ Eurobodalla Woodcraft Guild. 
Footnote:  We offer a very special vote of thanks to the Horticultural Society, for donating $400 
of their sales to the Historical Society.     
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FROM TADPOLE TO FROG – IT’S CALLED ‘FROGWATCH’  

Caring for tadpoles and watching them turn into frogs 
(metamorphose) is a fascinating and rewarding activity for 
young and old alike. It is also becoming more useful for 
scientific reasons, because much is still not known about 
frogs and the reasons for their dramatic population decline 
worldwide.  The Frogwatch ACT and Region Program offers 
the loan of a complete Tadpole Kit, so students can observe 
the amazing process of tadpoles going through 
metamorphoses.  The Tadpole Kits for Schools Program- NSW 
Branch, is funded by a NSW Environment Trust fund for Environmental Education (2014-2017). 

Curator Myf Thompson recently acquired one of these kits, along with five little Spotted Marsh 
tadpoles in early October.  The Museum will conduct an environmental study project over the 
next two months, while visitors and volunteers can watch them develop.  Froglets will return to 

Canberra for release in mid-December. 

Latest frog news: Jonathan Thurston is doing well on a diet 
of spirulina flakes and tadpole poo (yes, you read that 
right), closely followed by Sebastian, Rotary and Lesley; 
Noname is the runt of the litter, but we hold our breath.   

In the photo above, Anke Maria Hoefer, ACT and Region 
Frogwatch Education Officer, delivers her precious cargo of 
5 Spotted Marsh tadpoles.  Left: new member Zoe Brassil 
checks out the taddies in the new Courthouse entrance. 

FEEDBACK FROM SCHOOLS OUTREACH PROGRAM 

Our Schools Outreach Program this year has proved a 
valuable addition to our community program, with 
ongoing partnerships developed at primary level with 
Broulee, Sunshine Bay, and St Bernards public schools.  
Working to the school curriculum for the Year 1 and 2 
age group, we have created a package of interactive, 
entertaining, as well as educational material, supporting 
the teaching staff, and have enjoyed the opportunity to 
spend time with the children for an extended period.  
Visits to the Museum are still popular, but the series of Outreach visits means we are able to 
spend more time explaining and exploring the themes, so study is more focused. 

In 2017 we will extend the programme to those local schools that we have not reached this 
year, and also to schools outside our immediate area.  If you are aware of a school which could 
benefit from our program, and would like to discuss details, please contact Jude Matchett or 
Myf Thompson at the Museum on secretary@oldcourthousemuseum.com 

(In the picture, member Glenice Tulip is presenting to young pupils at St. Bernards).  
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MUSEUM LAUNCHES OWN PHOTO EXHIBITION - ‘WET AND WILD’  

Jennifer Mather is a keen amateur photographer of 
wildlife and landscapes, and an exhibition of her birdlife 
portraits entitled Ψ²Ŝǘ ŀƴŘ ²ƛƭŘΩ opened at the Old 
Courthouse Museum on Thursday, 27th October, 2016.  
The Town Water Gardens, located next to the Museum, 
have been for her an ideal place to photograph many 
different bird species.  Undertaking a photographic 
record of the Gardens before, during and after Flying Fox 
colony removal, Jennifer is helping to document changed 

habitats; three flying fox photographs are part of her 
exhibition of bird studies.   

Handily placed next to the Water Gardens, Jennifer is a 
volunteer member of the 
Clyde River and Batemans 
Bay Historical Society.    

Ψ²Ŝǘ ŀƴŘ ²ƛƭŘΩ will be on 
display until Christmas, 
during standard Museum opening hours (Tues/Wed/Thurs 
10-3pm and second Sunday of the month, 10-1pm).  Copies 
of the photographs will also be available for sale. 

BAY BRIDGE 60TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS – REVISED PLANS 

The Museum has been working since February 2016 (with Rotary, the Council and Chamber of 
Commerce) on a plan to celebrate the 60th.Anniversary of the opening of the Batemans Bay 
Bridge on 21st. November 1956.   Finally, we have finalised what will be our contribution. 
As part of our celebrations for the 60th birthday of the bridge, we asked for hand-made 
birthday cards from primary school children in years 1 and 2, and they came pouring in from 
Broulee, Batemans Bay, St Bernards and Sunshine Bay primary schools.   

Pictured is Museum volunteer Jude Matchett 
sorting the cards, which all went on display at 
Bridge Plaza Mall from Thursday November 17th 
to Monday November 21st.  Cards display great 
artistic endeavours, and after all the complaints 
in recent weeks, it is nice to see children 
showing appreciation for our Bridge.  Some 
lovely quotes include 'Thank you bridge for 
getting me over the river every day - your [sic] 
still looking great", and "Happy birthday, you are 
soo strong!", and "I love walking across you to 
town".    
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Thanks to the Village Centre for providing space for the display, and to members Jude Matchett, 
Zoe Brassil and Myf Thompson for organising retro pictures of the Bridge, and putting up the 
display. 

2016 CHRISTMAS PARTY FOR MEMBERS AND GUESTS 

Our annual Christmas function returns to the earlier years of Whelan- hosted hospitality, with 
an invitation extended by Bill and Mary Maidment to join them at their home on Friday, 
December 2nd from 12 noon.  Please bring utensils, plate, and a chair if you can manage it.  
Some wine and beers will be provided, so please feel free to BYO alcohol/drinks also. 

Bill and Mary’s address is: 6b Balangay Close Maloneys Beach.  Please let us know if you need 
transport.  Members and guests cost is $20 per head for a princely feast, including spit roast and 
vegies.  Any monies left over will be donated to Museum funds.   

Their lovely home is within easy crawling distance 
of a fine reserve and beach, so opportunities 
abound for lying down, going ‘Missing in Action’, 
cricket, frisbee, drinking (never!), eating, playing 
with their cats, falling over, etc. etc.  Going home 
early is not an option.  Please RSVP to 
secretary@oldcourthousemuseum.com before 
25th November. 

The enclosed picture is an artist’s impression of 
Castle Maidment, located in the remote Republic 
of   ‘Maloneys sur La Plage’.  

 

FUNDRAISING IN OCTOBER AND NOVEMBER 2016 – EVEN MORE REASONS TO BE CHEERFUL!  

Bay Rotary Evening – 6th. October: $300  
The Open Day – 16th October: $1360 
Ladies Stall – 27th. October:  $200 
Bunnings BBQ – 29th. October: $1005 
Book Emporium – November: $170 

That makes for an impressive total of $3035 
(clear) for the two months.  Well done again 
to all of our fundraisers! 
 

Note:  December should be equally 
impressive, with another Bunnings BBQ and 
an Xmas-week Book Emporium.  Thanks in    
advance to all of our active volunteers. 

  

mailto:secretary@oldcourthousemuseum.com
http://www.oldcourthousemuseum.com/
mailto:secretary@oldcourthousemuseum.com


 

CR&BB Historical Society, PO Box 448, Batemans Bay, NSW 2536                         Tel (02) 4472 8993  

Email:  secretary@oldcourthousemuseum.com  web: www.oldcourthousemuseum.com                   Page 7 

'STORIES FROM THE FAMILY ALBUMS’ - Floor talks 

Join Curator Myf Thompson for a presentation on 
how to interpret the scenes in your old family 
photographs.  Myf will examine the stories behind 
the pictures in this hour-long event, to be held at 
the three main libraries in the Eurobodalla Shire: 

¶ Batemans Bay Library:  2 – 3pm, Tuesday 
29th November; 

¶ Narooma Library:  2 – 3pm, Wednesday 
30th November; and 

¶ Moruya Library:  11 – 12pm, Thursday 1st 
December. 

(The enclosed photograph shows the Barclay family celebrating a wedding.) 

AND FINALLY……………. A REMINDER OF THE MUSEUM’S FINAL QUARTER AGENDA 

Do not just wish us luck – please ‘share the wear and tear’ by assisting our volunteers physically 
at our several  fund-raising events and museum group visits,  (even a couple of hours gives a 
break to someone who has spent hours dealing with the public); and/ or financially as we 
volunteers grapple with rising operational costs.   

We will finish the last quarter of the year with a burst of activity.  During this period, we will 
welcome:  

¶ 4 coach groups and 2 schools;  

¶ organise a week long display at Bridge Plaza for the 60th Birthday of our Bridge;  

¶ conduct photo analysis workshops at the three Shire libraries; 

¶ install two new displays at the Museum;  

¶ run 2 major Bunnings BBQs;  

¶ encourage stocking filler book sales by opening the Emporium all Xmas week; and 

¶ eagerly await by year-end, the result of our grant applications for a new-build Men’s 
Workshop (desperately needed!), and funding to conserve two regionally significant 
shipping ledgers.  Many thanks in anticipation. 
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KEY DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

 

 

 

 

Can YOU: 

¶ build things; 

¶ make things; 

¶ restore things; 

¶ research things; and/or 

¶ talk about things? 

Or do you just have an interest in our towns, our history and our cemeteries? Then let us know. 
Please contact us on secretary@oldcourthousemuseum.com or speak to a Committee member. 

 

Please note:  This will be the final newsletter for 2016.  Accordingly, your Editor 
would like to wish you all aééé 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  .. and a very   ….in 2017 

¶ Friday 2nd. December 2016 (from 12):  Official 
Museum Christmas Party at ‘The Maidments’;  

¶ Monday 19th – 23rd December 2016:  Book Emporium 
Xmas opening; and 

¶ Friday 23rd. December 2016:  Bunnings Xmas BBQ – 
could be another record breaker? 
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